
Dear senior parents and families,   I hope you are well.  The end of the school year is fast 
approaching! As I said in my previous email, providing the class of 2020 with the ability to 
experience Senior Week activities is a top priority for us.  Our seniors have worked very hard to 
get here and they deserve recognition for their accomplishments as well as the experience of 
celebrating the completion of their high school careers with their classmates and families.  Over 
the past week I have met with Mrs. Howard, town officials, the class of 2020 advisors, and 
senior student leaders to plan these special activities. 
 
Here are some important details regarding the events: 
 
*​Senior All Night Party ​ - The Senior All-Night Party scheduled for ​Friday, May 29th​ has been 
cancelled.  
 
*​Senior Prom​ - The Prom scheduled for ​Tuesday, June 2nd​ has been postponed until further 
notice.  I will be working with Class Advisors (Mrs. Capone and Mr. Palen) and our senior 
student leaders to reschedule. 
 
*​Senior Class Night​ - Class Night is a celebration of the Class of 2020 and all WHS 
Scholarships (under $1,000) will be awarded to students.  This event will take place, as 
scheduled, on ​Wednesday, June 3rd at 6pm.  ​The location and format of this event (virtual, 
live, etc) is TBD.  
 
*Graduation ​- ​The WHS Graduation Ceremony will take place, as scheduled, on ​Friday, June 
5th at 6pm.   ​The location and format of this event (virtual, live, etc) is TBD.  
 
Our goal is to host Class Night and Graduation in the least restrictive environment with serious 
consideration for student/public safety and current state regulations.  We currently have several 
different plans in place for each of the events.  Following Governor Baker’s next update on 
Monday, May 18th​, our team will meet to finalize our plans.  We will be reaching out to you by 
Friday, May 22nd​ with the final details regarding these events. 
 
In addition, we have planned some new and exciting senior activities for our students that will 
take place on each of the next three Fridays in May.   The details for the events will be finalized 
and emailed to students and families early this week.  
 
I am hopeful that we will be able to give our seniors what they deserve; events and celebrations 
that are meaningful, unique, and unforgettable.  
 
*Please note that all event plans (dates, times, formats, and locations) are tentative and subject 
to change.  
 
Thank you. 
 



Matthew Crombie 
Principal 
Winthrop High School 
617-846-5505 ext 7130 
 
 
 
 
 
 


